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Dear Joanna 
 
Voter ID 
 
I am writing to you to ask that the LGA work with other interested parties to ensure that there is a 
clear understanding of the impact of the requirements for Voter ID on participation and in particular 
the impact in areas of deprivation and those areas with greater numbers of people who have a 
protected characteristic under the Equalities Act 2010.  
  
What is clear from the information available in Rotherham alone is that the numbers of those 
disenfranchised in just the local elections far exceeds the numbers of allegations of electoral fraud 
let alone any actual fraud. Many Councillors believe that the legislation is clearly disproportionate 
in its effects. It has effectively imposed a system where people are presumed guilty of attempting 
to fraudulently vote and so required to prove their innocence through the use of identification.  
  
An understanding of the numbers of those disenfranchised nationally and then a comparison with 
the figures for electoral fraud cases would allow a greater understanding, based on the evidence, 
of whether the changes in the law are disproportionate in their impact on the vulnerable and 
disproportionate to the issues that they purported to address.  
  
I look forward to your reply which I will share with other Councillors here at Rotherham.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 

  
Councillor Chris Read 
Leader of Rotherham Council  
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